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A Joint Police Services Board meeting agenda for Collingwood and Town of the Blue Mountains 
meeting was held Tuesday, June 28, 2022 by Videoconference at 1:00 p.m. for the specific 
reasons provided below.  

  

Present: Collingwood Police Services Board 

Councillor Jeffery, Chair 

Donna Wilson, Vice Chair 

Acting Mayor Hull, Board Member 

Drew Rowe, Board Member 

 

Town of the Blue Mountains Police Services Board 

Mayor Soever, Board Member 

Gail Ardiel, Board Member 

 

OPP Inspector Loris Licharson, Detachment 

Commander 

OPP Sergeant Chris Maecker 

 

Sonya Skinner, Collingwood CAO 

Shawn Everitt, Town of the Blue Mountains CAO 

Kyra Dunlop, Town of the Blue Mountains Deputy Clerk 

Stefanie Hochrein, Collingwood Board Secretary 

 

Regrets: Willemien Schurer, Board Member 

Jim Oliver, Chair 
 

 

  

 

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Councillor Jeffery welcomed everyone in attendance and called the meeting to 
order at 1:05 p.m. and provided recognition and acknowledgement of the traditional 
territory of the Indigenous peoples. 

 

2. ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
 
  

POL-025-2022 

Moved by Donna Wilson 



Seconded by Drew Rowe 

 

THAT the content of the Joint Police Services Board meeting agenda for Collingwood 
and Town of the Blue Mountains for June 28, 2022 be adopted as presented. 

 

CARRIED.  
 

3. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 

None. 
 

4. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
4.1. Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 update 

 Application status of Section 10 Boards 

 Timeline for CSPA 

 

Coordinator Hochrein provided an update regarding the application status of the joint 
board submission and Inspector Licharson advised there is no update regarding the 
timeline for the CSPA.  

  

CAO Skinner advised staff were contacted by the Ministry regarding amending the 
existing policing contract for another year because the CSPA has not yet come into 
effect and both Boards and respective Councils should anticipate a report coming 
forward before the end of the year.    

4.2. Ministry Police Service Board (PSB) Survey update 

 

Chair Jeffery advised the Collingwood PSB reviewed the Ministry survey at their 
meeting last week and are working with staff on a submission.  

  

Mayor Soever advised the Town of The Blue Mountains PSB reviewed the Ministry 
survey at their last meeting and also worked with staff to submit a response.   

4.3. Developing a Process to Monitor Detachment Commander Performance 

 

Acting Mayor Hull joined the meeting at 1:14 p.m. 

 

POL-026-2022 

Moved by Drew Rowe 

Seconded by Mayor Soever 

 

THAT the Collingwood & Town of the Blue Mountains Police Services Boards endorse 
the Process to Monitor the Detachment Commander Performance as presented for 
implementation in the 2022-2023 fiscal year.  

 

CARRIED.   
4.4. Collingwood & Town of the Blue Mountains jail cost arrangements 

 



CAO Skinner advised Collingwood staff has been investigating the funding provided 
by Town of The Blue Mountains for jail costs and requires additional time to gather the 
proper background information to determine how best to move forward. 

 

POL-027-2022 

Moved by Mayor Soever 

Seconded by Acting Mayor Hull 

 

THAT the Collingwood and Town of The Blue Mountains Police Services Boards refer 
jail cost arrangements back to staff to report back to the Boards at a future joint 
meeting.  

 

CARRIED.   
4.5. Request for TOBM PSB to contribute towards training for community social service 

organizations in Equity, Diversity & Inclusion 

  

Recommendation passed at the June 24, 2022 Collingwood Police Services 
Board meeting: 

THAT the Collingwood Police Services Board allocate up to $10,000 to deliver 
training focused on equity, diversity & inclusion to community organizations 
participating on the Health & Social Service Roundtable which will be delivered 
by experts in the EDI field of practice. 

 

CAO Skinner noted housing, access to services and mental health support at top 
priorities in the South Georgian Bay and Springwater Community Safety and 
Wellbeing Plan which includes Collingwood, and advised that the Collingwood PSB is 
looking at support the plan by providing funding which would offer training on equity, 
diversity, and inclusion to not for profit and social service groups in the region. She 
further noted one of the requests from Collingwood PSB was to seek interest from the 
TOBM PSB to see if there is the ability to contribute funding towards the training.  

  

Mayor Soever inquired about the EDI training and interest levels from local groups. 
CAO Everitt advised he will work with staff to see if there is funding available and will 
provide an update in the next two weeks.   

 

5. NEXT MEETING 

The next joint meeting of the Collingwood and Blue Mountains Police Services Board 
is to be determined. 

 

6. ADJOURNMENT 

Moved by Member Chair Jeffery 

THAT the meeting adjourn at 1:27 p.m.  

CARRIED. 

Chair 

 


